
stances call Algoma Health or the 

MNR. They may be able to de-

termine the cause.  

We have had unusually high wa-

ter level this summer and fall. 

Two huge rainstorms contrib-

uted to this. In September, up to 

6 ½ inches fell in less than 24 

hours, causing significant damage 

and road closures for up to one 

week. Water levels rose almost 

one foot in 2 days. Below are 

two pictures showing damage to 

Basswood Lake Rd, and, water 

flowing out of Big Basswood 

through Harris Creek.  

(cont’d pg. 2) 

What have you done for me 

lately? People say that all the time. 

Hopefully members of BBLA will 

not be saying that about our asso-

ciation. 

What are we doing? Your associa-

tion has hired Lincoln North to 

study local Real Estate assess-

ments to make sure they are fair.  

We will discuss this in more detail 

later in this newsletter and at the 

annual meeting. We have also 

added a new feature to our web-

site, “bigbasswood.ca”. We now 

offer a classified advertising sec-

tion. Do you want to sell your 

property or are you looking to 

buy? Not just property, but al-

most anything….boats, motors, 

ATV’s…if it’s legal, we’ll post it! 

Create a login and password and 

just sign in here to advertise:  

http://www.bigbasswood.ca/

classifieds.php 

As many of you know my wife 

and I spend the “offseason” in 

southern Ohio. We have shown 

many of our Ohio friends the Big 

Basswood Lake website. Unani-

mously, they all say it is so beau-

tiful. Several friends have visited 

us and all agree that we have the 

most spectacular lake they have 

ever seen. Where else can you 

see a Loon swimming 30 feet 

underwater, on a clear calm day?  

We are so fortunate. Let’s keep 

our lake beautiful. Just a few 

things to do to keep it beautiful: 

1) never bath in the lake. Phos-

phorus in our soaps or shampoos 

can cause algae blooms; 2) always 

clean you boat and motor if you 

have been on another lake. We 

do not want invasive species; 3) if 

you notice algae or strange sub-

As we reported to the Annual 

General Meeting in July, the 

board of directors of the lake 

association undertook a con-

certed effort to increase our 

membership numbers in 2013.  

Our membership numbers had 

steadily declined from a high of 

86 members in 2007 to a low of 

35 members in 2012. 

It is very important that we 

maintain our membership at a 

high level.  Not only does this 

ensure that we are properly 

representing the needs of the 

majority of the property holders 

on Basswood Lake but it also 

positions us to apply for federal 

and provincial government 

grants.  Many of these grants 

require a minimum membership. 

Consequently, the board of di-

rectors undertook an initiative to 

contact all property owners,  

 (cont’d pg. 3)  
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See you at the 

AGM on  

Sunday July 20, 

2014 at 10 am 

at Sowerby 

Hall! 

Find Us on Facebook! 

www.facebook.com/bigbasswood 

http://www.bigbasswood.ca/classifieds.php
http://www.bigbasswood.ca/classifieds.php
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Harris Creek 

Big Basswood MPAC Property Assessment Update 

(cont’d from pg. 1)  

You may want to 

know how the MNR 

regulates our water 

levels. Ray Lipinski, of 

the MNR, gave me 

this response earlier:  

http://

www.bigbasswood.ca/

members/water-

levels.php 

Finally, I want to acknowledge and thank 

The Big Basswood Lake Tennis Associa-

tion for their gift to BBLA, in the amount 

of $4082. Our most recent financial 

statement can be viewed on our web-

site. 

Sincerely, Michael L. Hunting, Chairman 

BBLA  

zero ie. the assessments are representative of 

the actual sales price on average. 

Therefore, the committee does not believe that 

there is an argument at this stage for residents 

on Basswood to take action on a collective ba-

sis.  Instead, they are recommending that indi-

vidual property owners who believe that their 

assessment does not represent their true prop-

erty value consider an independent appeal to 

MPAC. 

In the near future, the committee will be send-

ing a survey to each Basswood Lake Association 

member individually soliciting your feedback on 

how your MPAC assessed value compares with 

the estimated sales price for your property.  

The results of these surveys will be kept in 

strictest confidence and will be compiled to 

gauge the current perspective of the lake asso-

ciation members.     The committee will be in 

contact with members who indicate on the 

survey that they believe that they have grounds 

for an appeal to MPAC with a recommended 

course of action. 

Please watch for the survey emailed to you 

within the next 60 days.  If you do not receive 

them, please contact the lake association to 

ensure that your email address is accurate on 

our records. 

At our Annual General Meeting in July, we an-

nounced an intention to establish a committee 

to examine the property assessments on Bass-

wood Lake as established by the Municipal Prop-

erty Assessment Corporation.  At that meeting, 

we heard a presentation from Lincoln North, a 

local Thessalon resident whose professional 

practice was involved with MPAC appeals and 

assessments.  He volunteered to act as an advi-

sor to the Big Basswood Lake Association on 

how best to deal with MPAC on property as-

sessment appeals. 

Since that meeting, the committee has been 

working to get some historical perspective on 

actual sales on Basswood Lake over the last 

several years.  They have compiled 

a list of 16 property sales which 

represent property transactions on 

our lake dating back to October 31, 

2008.  Interestingly, when the aver-

age sales price for these 16 transac-

tions is compared to the corre-

sponding MPAC property value 

assessments, there is very little 

variance overall.  Although the dif-

ference between the assessed value 

and the actual sales value vary from 

property to property, the overall 

variance between the MPAC assess-

ment and the sales price is almost 

Chairman’s Letter (cont’d) 
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taining water quality. 

And what can we do for the shore-

line? As much as possible, we should 

just let it be. General guidelines 

recommend leaving 75% of your 

shoreline in its natural state, using 

the the remaining 25% to access the 

lake. A buffer of natural plants, trees 

and shrubs at least 10 metres deep 

is a good starting point (even more 

is recommended for a cold water 

lake such as Basswood) in maintain-

ing or reestablishing “the ribbon of 

life”. Natural buffer zones provide 

food and cover for birds, insects and 

animals. The root systems of native 

Lake shorelines are often referred 

to as “the ribbon of life”. This 

phrase attempts to 

capture the key role the shoreline 

plays in maintaining the complex 

and diverse environment that sup-

ports the fish and wildlife we value. 

The shoreline is where the land and 

water meet, but it is dependent on 

the land above and the water be-

low. A healthy shoreline provides 

filtration, prevents erosion, miti-

gates run-offs, and provides a rich 

wildlife habitat. A natural and 

healthy shoreline is one of the most 

important factors involved in main-

plants stabilize the soil to prevent wash-

outs into the lake. These root systems 

also absorb excessive nutrients and pol-

lutants. Native plants are perfectly suited 

to provide habitat and protect the lake 

from erosion and contaminants. 

In addition to protecting the shoreline, 

we must consider that whatever goes 

onto our property or into our drains will 

eventually find it’s way into the lake. The 

Healthy Shoreline Checklist provides a 

quick reference of things we should con-

sider and actions we can take to protect 

the qualities of Big basswood Lake that 

make it so special.  (cont’d page 4) 

that we undertook last year 

but we feel that it’s important 

to re-connect with everyone 

that we can on an annual basis 

to ensure that you are in-

formed of the projects that we 

are working on and that we 

are aware of your ongoing 

concerns 

2. We would continue to ask 

that you encourage your 

friends and neighbours on the 

lake to participate by joining 

the lake association.  As noted, 

it’s to all of our benefits to 

have increased membership 

numbers. 

3. The board of direc-

tors has updated the 

by-laws to establish an 

associate membership.  

In years past, only 

persons that owned 

property within 500’ 

of the lake could join 

the lake association.  

We believe that there 

is a wider community of ven-

dors, friends and family that 

are also concerned with the 

well-being of Basswood Lake.  

Therefore, beginning in 2014, 

they will be able to support 

the lake association by pur-

chasing an associate member-

ship. 

Thank you for contributing to the 

improved membership numbers in 

the Big Basswood Lake Association 

in 2013 and we look forward to 

your continued support in 2014. 

Larry Allcorn 

(cont’d from pg 1) beginning in the 

fall of 2012, and continuing until last 

July’s annual general meeting.  Our 

goal was to ensure that all property 

owners were aware of the work of 

the association and the timing of 

the 2013 general meeting.  It also 

helped us to understand the con-

cerns of all residents on the lake.  A 

by-product of the initiative was an 

update to our member data base 

with current contact information. 

As a result of this effort, we are 

pleased to report that the current 

membership of the lake association 

has increased to 66 members as of 

the end of 2013. 

However, we still believe that this 

number can be substantially im-

proved.  Therefore, over this off 

season, we are planning the follow-

ing: 

1. We will be re-contacting, by 

phone or in person, all prop-

erty owners prior to next 

year’s general meeting.  This is 

essentially the same initiative 

Update on Membership 

THE SHORELINE: What It Does For Our Lake 

“We would 

continue to ask 

that you 

encourage your 

friends and 

neighbours on the 

lake to 

participate by 

joining the lake 

association.  As 

noted, it’s to all 

of our benefits to 

have increased 

membership 

numbers.” 
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More resources available: 

FOCA Fact Sheets: 

NATURAL SHORELINES http://www.foca.on.ca/

xinha/plugins/ExtendedFileManager/demo_images/

test/Natural_Shorelines.pdf 

ENHANCING HABITATS http://www.foca.on.ca/

xinha/plugins/ExtendedFileManager/demo_images/

test/Enhancing_Habitat.pdf 

POLLUTION PREVENTION http://

www.foca.on.ca/xinha/plugins/

ExtendedFileManager/demo_images/test/

POLLUTION_PREVENTION.pdf 

 

by Marilyn Kellum 

Other Resources 

LOVE YOUR LAKES Resources and 

Downloads on a wide-range of topics: 

http://www.loveyourlake.ca/?pg=en/

resources/ 

Web-site supported by the Centre for 

Sustainable Watersheds & the Cana-

dian Wildlife Federation 

 

Native Plant Information: 

https://sites.google.com/site/

mishorelinepartnership/home/mnsp-

native-plant-materials/mnsp-native-

plant-list 

http://www.shoreline.msu.edu/

resources/native-directory/ 

http://www.loveyourlake.ca/?pg=en/

resources/ 

Be sure and check out the Re-

source Table every year at the 

AGM. The BBLA provides hand-

outs on many of these subjects. 

References: 

A Shoreline Owner’s Guide to Healthy 

Waterfronts, FOCA 2011  

http://www.foca.on.ca/xinha/plugins/

ExtendedFileManager/demo_images/

Water-

shed_booklet_FULL_2011_with_cove

rs.pdf 

Your directors are here to 

serve the members of our 

association. Below is a list of 

the current board members, 

with their contact 

information: 

DIRECTORS OF BBLA 

Michael Hunting, Chairman, 705-842-1833, 513-683-2238,  

mlhuntingsr@gmail.com 

Maeve Coccimiglio, Vice Chairman, 705-842-2454, mmcoccimig-

lio@gmail.com 

Ron Trivers, Treasurer, 705-842-2883, lyndatrivers@gmail.com 

Phyllis Coosaia, 705-842-1472, 760-340-1964, rlc7@msn.com 

Marilyn Kellum, Secretary and lake stewardship, 734-428-8725,  

mkellum@umich.edu 

Larry Allcorn, Membership Chairman, 416-484-1172,  

lallcorn@rogers.com  

Andrew MacKay, Website, Communication, and Technology Officer, 

705-842-6263, andrew@artisblind.com 

Lolly Hunting, Historian and Vendors List, 705-842-1833, 513-683-2238, 

mlhuntingsr@gmail.com 

Jack Hodgson, Co-Historian, 248-588-7409,  

johnhodgson000@comcast.net 
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We’re on the Web! 
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